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A Study of the Circulation of Ceramics in Cyprus from the 3rd Century BC to the
3rd Century AD John Lund 2015-10-26 This is the first monograph devoted solely to
the ceramics of Cyprus in the Hellenistic and Roman Periods. The island was by
then no longer divided into kingdoms but unified politically, first under
Ptolemaic Egypt and later as a province in the Roman Empire. Submission to foreign
rule was previously thought to have diluted - if not obliterated - the timehonoured distinctive Cypriot character. The ceramic evidence suggests otherwise.
The distribution of local and imported pottery in Cyprus points to the existence
of several regional exchange networks, a division that also seems reflected by
other evidence. The similarities in material culture, exchange patterns and
preferential practices are suggestive of a certain level of regional collective
self-awareness. From the 1st century BC onwards, Cyprus became increasingly
engulfed by mass produced and standardized ceramic fine wares, which seem
ultimately to have put many of the indigenous makers of similar products out of
business - or forced them to modify their output. Also, the ceramic record
gradually became less diverse during the Roman Period than before - developments
which we today might be inclined to view as symptoms of an early form of
globalisation.
Figurine Makers of Prehistoric Cyprus Edgar Peltenburg 2019-07-31 The Chalcolithic
period in Cyprus has been known since Porphyrios Dikaios’ excavations at Erimi in
the 1930s and through the appearance in the antiquities market of illicitly
acquired anthropomorphic cruciform figures, often manufactured from picrolite, a
soft blue-green stone. The excavations of the settlement and cemetery at Souskiou
Laona reported on in this volume paint a very different picture of life on the
island during the late 4th and early 3rd millennia BC. Burial practices at other
known sites are generally single inhumations in intramural pit graves, only rarely
equipped with artifacts. At Souskiou, multiple inhumations were interred in deep
rock-cut tombs clustered in extra-mural cemeteries. Although the sites were also
subjected to extensive looting, excavations have revealed complex multi-stage
burial practices with arrangements of disarticulated and articulated burials
accompanied by a rich variety of grave goods. Chief among these are a multitude of
cruciform figurines and pendants. This unusual treatment of the dead, which has
not been recorded elsewhere in Cyprus, shifts the focus from the individual to the
communal, and provides evidence for significant changes involving kinship group
links to common ancestors. Excavations at the Laona settlement have furnished
evidence suggesting that it functioned as a specialised center for the procurement
and manufacture of picrolite during its early phase. The subsequent decline of
picrolite production and the earliest known occurrence of new types of ornaments,
such as faience beads and copper spiral pendants, attest to important changes
involving the transformation of personal and social identities during the first
centuries of the 3rd millennium BC, a topic that forms a central theme of this
final report on the site.
Pottery in the Archaeological Record Mark L. Lawall 2011-12-31 Archaeologist are
increasingly focusing on the transformation of artifacts from their use in the
past to their appearance in the archaeological record, trying to identiy the
natural and cultural processes that created the archaeological record we study
today. In Classical Archaeology, attention to these processes received an impetus
by J. Theodore Pena's 2007 monograph, Roman Pottery in the Archaeological Record,
which considered how ceramic vessels were made, used and stayed in use serving
various secondary purposes, before finally being discarded. Pena relied mainly on
evidence from Roman Italy, which raises the question of the impact of similar
cultural forces on pottery from other periods and places. His work accentuates the
need to continue the process of building and developing explicit interpretive
models of ceramic life-histories in Mediterranean archeology. With a view to
beginning to address these challenges, the editors invited a group of specialists
in the pottery of Greece and the rest of the Eastern Mediterranean to a colloquium
in Athens in June 2008, asking the contributors to recondiser Pena's general
models, approaches and examples from their own particular geographic and cultural
perspectives. This publication constitutes the proceedings of this colloquium.
Ancient Economies of the Northern Aegean Zosia H. Archibald 2013-11 Using the most
up-to-date methods and theories about ancient economies, Archibald explores how
the cultural and economic dynamics of the ancient kingdoms of Macedon and Thrace
worked.
Mastos in the Berbati Valley Michael Lindblom 2011
Rei Cretariae Romanae Fautorum: Acta 46 Catarina Viegas 2020-12-31 Acta 46
comprises 64 articles. Out of the 120 scheduled lectures and posters presented at
the 31st Congress of the Rei Cretariæ Romanæ Favtores, 61 are included in the
present volume, to which three further were added. Given the location of the
conference in Romania it seems natural that there is a particular focus on the
Balkans and Danube.
The Athenian Agora John McK. Camp II 2010-02-28 This definitive guide to the
archaeological remains in the civic and commercial center of ancient Athens is an
essential companion to the interested visitor, as well as to students of the
topography of the classical city. A large-scale map provides an overview of the
site, keyed to descriptions and plans of every monument still visible from the
majestic Temple of Hephaistos to the utilitarian Great Drain. The fifth edition
retains many of the elements that made the earlier editions so popular, but also
takes full account of new discoveries and recent scholarship. It is intended for
visitors touring the site, and is arranged topographically, monument by monument.
Also included are an overview of the historical development of the site and a
history of the excavations.
Cosa Kathleen Slane 2019-01-03 This long-awaited volume presents the work of
Elizabeth Lyding Will on the important group of transport amphoras found at Cosa.
This town has been widely recognized as a prototypical colony of the later Roman
Republic and a source for trade with Gaul and Spain, so this publication of its
finds has important implications for archaeologists and historians of the ancient
world. Will’s initial work was on Latin amphora-stamps in the eastern
Mediterranean, and through the 1960s and 1970s she developed an amphora typology
based on materials found in the region and at Cosa. What has not been appreciated
is that this typology was not limited to stamped Republican amphoras but also
included unstamped vessels, such as imperial Spanish, African, and eastern
amphoras dating as late as the fifth century CE. This book shows that Will was far
ahead of her time in documenting the Mediterranean trade in commodities carried in
amphoras: her work not only provides a record of the amphoras found on the townsite of Cosa, but also includes a comparison between the finds from the port and
the town. At the time of Will’s death, her manuscript consisted of a typed
catalogue of the amphora stamps from Cosa and an equal number of unstamped

Karia and the Dodekanese Poul Pedersen 2021-01-21 The papers in Karia and the
Dodekanese, Vol. I, focus on regional developments and interregional relations in
western Asia Minor and the Dodekanese during the Late Classical and Early
Hellenistic period. Throughout antiquity, this region was a dynamic meeting place
for eastern and western civilizations. Cultural achievements of exceptional and
everlasting importance, including significant creations of ancient Greek
literature, philosophy, art and architecture, originated in the coastal cities of
western Anatolia and the adjoining Aegean islands. In the fourth century BC, the
eastern cities experienced a new economic boom, and a revival of Archaic culture,
sometimes termed ‘The Ionian Renaissance’, began. The cultural revival furthered
rebuilding of old major works such as the Artemision at Ephesos, the embellishment
of sanctuaries and a new royal architecture, such as the Maussolleion at
Halikarnassos. The rich cultural revival was initially promoted by the satrapal
family of the Hekatomnids in Karia and in particular by its most famous member,
Maussollos, whose influence was not confined to Asia Minor, but included the
Dodekanese islands Kos and Rhodos. Partly under the influence of the Karian
satrapy, a number of cities were founded on a new common urban model in Rhodos,
Halikarnassos, Priene, Knidos and Kos. When Alexander the Great conquered the
satrapies in western Asia Minor in 334 BC, the culture initially promoted at the
satrapal courts was carried on by gifted thinkers, poets and architects, preparing
the way for Hellenistic cultural centres such as Alexandria.
Excavations at Maresha Subterranean Complex 169 Ian Stern 2019-08-22 Tel Maresha
is located in the foothills of Israel's Judaean Mountains. It was established in
the Iron Age II (circa 700 BCE) and is mentioned in the Hebrew Bible (Josh 15:44;
I Chron. 2:42). But it was mainly a Hellenistic-period town - a major Idumean
political and administrative center. One of the unique and fascinating aspects of
Maresha is its subterranean city - hundreds of underground galleries and chambers
filled to the gills with artifacts. This volume is a report of the excavations of
one of these rich subterranean complexes - SC 169 - which contained a full corpus
of Hellenistic pottery forms - both local and exotic altars, figurines, amulets,
seals and seal impressions, hundreds of inscriptions in Greek and Aramaic, coins,
jewelry and much more. These finds tell the story of an affluent cosmopolitan
society comprised of Idumeans, Phoenicians, Greeks, and Jews, who lived together
in a vibrant urban setting until the city was destroyed, probably by the Jewish
Hasmonean kingdom in 104 BCE.
The Chora of Metaponto 6 Francesca Silvestrelli 2016-08-02 The sixth volume in the
Institute of Classical Archaeology’s series on the rural countryside (chora) of
Metaponto is a study of the Greek settlement at Sant’Angelo Vecchio. Located on a
slope overlooking the Basento River, the site illustrates the extraordinary
variety of settlements and uses of the territory from prehistory through the
current day. Excavators brought to light a Late Archaic farmhouse, evidence of a
sanctuary near a spring, and a cluster of eight burials of the mid-fifth century
BC, but the most impressive remains belong to a production area with kilns. Active
in the Hellenistic, Late Republican, and Early Imperial periods, these kilns
illuminate important and lesser-known features of production in the chora of a
Greek city and also chronicle the occupation of the territory in these periods.
The thorough, diachronic presentation of the evidence from Sant’Angelo Vecchio is
complemented by specialist studies on the environment, landscape, and artifacts,
which date from prehistory to the post-medieval period. Significantly, the
evidence spans the range of Greek site types (farmhouse, necropolis, sanctuary,
and production center) as well as the Greek dates (from the Archaic to Early
Imperial periods) highlighted during ICA’s survey of the Metapontine chora. In
this regard, Chora 6 enhances the four volumes of The Chora of Metaponto 3:
Archaeological Field Survey—Bradano to Basento and provides further insight into
how sites in the chora interacted throughout its history.
Greek Theatre in the Fourth Century BC Eric Csapo 2014-06-18 Age-old scholarly
dogma holds that the death of serious theatre went hand-in-hand with the 'death'
of the city-state and that the fourth century BC ushered in an era of theatrical
mediocrity offering shallow entertainment to a depoliticised citizenry. The
traditional view of fourth-century culture is encouraged and sustained by the
absence of dramatic texts in anything more than fragments. Until recently, little
attention was paid to an enormous array of non-literary evidence attesting, not
only the sustained vibrancy of theatrical culture, but a huge expansion of theatre
throughout (and even beyond) the Greek world. Epigraphic, historiographic,
iconographic and archaeological evidence indicates that the fourth century BC was
an age of exponential growth in theatre. It saw: the construction of permanent
stone theatres across and beyond the Mediterranean world; the addition of
theatrical events to existing festivals; the creation of entirely new contexts for
drama; and vast investment, both public and private, in all areas of what was
rapidly becoming a major 'industry'. This is the first book to explore all the
evidence for fourth century ancient theatre: its architecture, drama,
dissemination, staging, reception, politics, social impact, finance and
memorialisation.
Mochlos III: The Late Hellenistic Settlement Natalia Vogeikoff-Brogan 2015-02-05
Section 508 Compliant This volume presents the first of several Late Hellenistic
buildings that were uncovered on the island of Mochlos, located off the
northeastern coast of Crete, during the Greek-American excavations of the last 25
years. It also provides an introduction to the Hellenistic settlement that
flourished on the island for nearly a century before it was abandoned. The
Hellenistic remains overlay much of the Late Minoan III and Neopalatial
settlement. Due to the excavation of both the Bronze Age and later phases of the
town, the publication of this Hellenistic building includes paleoenvironmental
material (among all the other artifacts), which is often neglected in excavations
of historical material. The role that Mochlos played in East Crete is discussed
and conclusions are drawn about its relations with Hierapytna during the Late
Hellenistic period.
Hellenistic Pottery: Text Susan I. Rotroff 1997
Pottery, Peoples and Places Pia Guldager Bilde 2014-01-31 The late Hellenistic
period, spanning the 2nd and early 1st centuries BC, was a time of great tumult
and violence thanks to nearly incessant warfare. At the same time, the period saw
the greatest expansion of Hellenistic Greek culture, including ceramics. Papers in
this volume explore problems of ceramic chronology (often based on evidence
dependent on the violent nature of the period), survey trends in both production
and consumption of Hellenistic ceramics particularly in Asia Minor and the Pontic
region, and assess the impact of Hellenistic ceramic culture across much of the
eastern Mediterranean and into the Black Sea.
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vessels, but was missing important elements. On the basis of extensive notes and
photographs, Kathleen Warner Slane has reviewed and updated the manuscript, adding
type descriptions and footnotes to materials that have appeared since Will’s death
as well as a framing introduction and conclusions. Appendices highlight an
Augustan amphora dump on the Arx and add a catalogue of the Greek amphora stamps
found at Cosa. Cosa: The Roman and Greek Amphoras will be of interest to scholars
and students of Rome and its system of colonies, and also to those interested in
Greek and Roman archaeology and trade in the ancient world.
Butrint 7 David Hernandez 2020-12-14 This volume brings together unpublished
Italian and Albanian archaeological reports and new archaeological studies from
recent fieldwork that throw new light on the archaeology and history of the
Pavllas River Valley, the Mediterranean alluvial plain in the territory of
Butrint, ancient Buthrotum, in southwestern Albania. It gives prominence for the
first time to two important sites, Kalivo and Çuka e Aitoit, which are here
reinterpreted and shown to have played major roles in the early history of Butrint
as it evolved in the later first millennium BC to emerge as the key city of
Chaonia in Epirus. Butrint 7 also presents the full excavation report of the Late
Bronze Age and Hellenistic fortified site of Mursi, in addition to other Butrint
Foundation surveys and excavations in the hinterland of Butrint, including the
Roman villa maritima at Diaporit, the villa suburbana on the Vrina Plain, and
Roman sites on Alinura Bay and at the Customs House, as well as new surveys of the
early modern Triangular Fortress and a survey to locate the lost Venetian village
of Zarópulo. The volume also features a new study of the Hellenistic bronze
statuette of Pan found on Mount Mile and of his sanctuary at Butrint. The volume
concludes with a comprehensive reassessment of the Pavllas River Valley in
relation to Butrint, from the Palaeolithic to the modern eras, examining how
dominion, territory, environment and the ‘corrupting sea’ reshaped Butrint and its
fluvial corridor diachronically and particularly brought profound territorial,
economic and social alterations under the Roman Empire.
Amphora Stamps from Thasos Chavdar Tzochev 2017-07-01 Ancient Thasos was renowned
for its wine, which was heavily exported in ceramic amphoras across the eastern
Mediterranean and the Black Sea. Once a principal market in this trade, the
Athenian Agora is now home to one of the largest collections of stamped amphora
fragments from the island of Thasos, including 723 items dating from the beginning
of the 4th to the late 2nd century B.C. This volume presents the Thasian amphora
stamps of the Agora collection, contextualized in a broader discussion of their
interpretation and chronology. The core contributions of the volume are an
improved chronology of the officials mentioned on the stamps, based on a
reassessment of archaeological evidence from the Agora and beyond, and an
innovative study of the engravers who made the stamping dies. This volume also
provides a critical review of the complex and still poorly understood system of
control over ceramic production that underlies the stamping practice. A
quantitative study based on 28,030 Thasian stamps highlights the major trends in
the Thasian wine trade and offers insight into the role of Athens in this trade.
The Archaeology of Roman Surveillance in the Central Alentejo, Portugal Joey
Williams 2017-02-05 During the first century B.C.E. a complex system of
surveillance towers was established during Rome's colonization of the central
Alentejo region of Portugal. These towers provided visual control over the
landscape, routes through it, and hidden or isolated places as part of the Roman
colonization of the region. As part of an archaeological analysis of the changing
landscape of Alentejo, Joey Williams offers here a theory of surveillance in Roman
colonial encounters drawn from a catalog of watchtowers in the Alentejo, the
artifacts and architecture from the tower known as Caladinho, and the geographic
information systems analysis of each tower's vision. Through the consideration of
these and other pieces of evidence, Williams places surveillance at the center of
the colonial negotiation over territory, resources, and power in the westernmost
province of the Roman Empire.
The City of New Halos and its Southeast Gate H. Reinder Reinders 2014-09-18 This
volume presents a detailed description and analysis of the structure and layout of
the Southeast Gate of New Halos, a Hellenistic city in Thessaly (Greece). The gate
was excavated in the period 1995-2006. An impressive enceinte, 4.7 km long and
fortified with at least 120 towers, surrounded the lower and upper town of Halos.
Excavation of a series of houses in the lower town revealed that the city,
probably founded in 302 BC by Demetrios Poliorketes, was abandoned after an
earthquake around 265 BC. The Southeast Gate, flanked by two towers, gave accessto
the city from the south. Numerous artefacts show that after the earthquake the
gate complex was used as a large farmstead where agricultural produce was
processed and stored. Today, the walls of this well-preserved courtyard gate still
stand two to five metres above the bedrock.
The Athenian Agora Homer A. Thompson 1990-12-01 In 2006 it will be 75 years since
excavations by the American School of Classical Studies at Athens started in the
ancient Agora. Almost every year since 1931 new areas of the ancient civic center
have been cleared and exciting discoveries made, and this book presents the
latest, detailed, account of the monuments and artifacts that can be seen on a
visit to the site. After a short introduction to the history of the Agora, each
monument is described in turn. Famous buildings like the Tholos or Stoa of Attalos
are discussed in detail, but also lesser-known areas, passed over by other books,
are revealed. Plans and color illustrations help locate the reader, while a large
fold-out map at the back of the book distinguishes the different chronological
phases of the Agora. For the first time this map also shows discoveries made in
the last few years at the northern edge of the site. A final section presents a
guide to the museum, substantially reorganized in preparation for the 2004 Olympic
Games. Written by the director of the Agora excavations for over a decade, this
book presents the most detailed and up-to-date coverage available of the
birthplace of democracy. It will be invaluable for any visitor to or student of
the site.
The Agora Bone Well Maria A. Liston 2019-01-22 Even though Dorothy Thompson
excavated the Agora Bone Well in 1938, the well and its remarkable finds have
never been fully studied until now. Located outside the northwest corner of the
Athenian Agora and dating to the second quarter of the 2nd century B.C., the well
contained the remains of roughly 460 newborn infants, as well as a few older
individuals. Also found in the well were the bones of over 150 dogs and an
assortment of other animals, plus various artifacts, including an intriguing herm
(treated here by Andrew Stewart) and an ivory chape. In addition to a thorough
examination of the contents of the well, the authors provide a thoughtful analysis
of the neighborhood in which the well was located and carefully compare the
deposit with similar accumulations found elsewhere in the Mediterranean. The
product of close cooperation between archaeological, palaeoanthropological, and
faunal scholars, this interdisciplinary work will be of interest to a large
audience across a variety of fields.
The Archaeology of Roman Macedonia Vassilis Evangelidis 2022-07-15 Macedonia is a
region that provides its own intriguing questions due to its position on the
fringe of the classical Greek world. It is also an area which is of special
interest to students of history and archaeology of Roman period Greece since it
was the first to be incorporated in the Roman state. Macedonia shared a similar
path of development with Achaea during the imperial period. As provinces far from
productive zones and frontiers, both played a minor role in the imperial
administrative structure. Beneath this similarity, however, lie many differences:
in Macedonia's proximity to the Balkans, its early contact with Rome, its
hellenistic-pottery-the-plain-wares-agora-xxxiii-athenian

relatively low level of urbanization, its multicultural context and its sizeable
economy, which played their own role in the formation of the urban and rural
environments. With a focus on elements of the built environment and human habitat,
this book examines old and new archaeological evidence to present a concise
overview of the archaeology of the area and develop a better perception of the
region in terms of archaeology of the built environment, architecture and
architectural influences, urbanization and use of land and resources from the 2nd
century BCE to the early 4th century CE. Driven by a set of key questions that are
addressed through the archaeological evidence, the book explores key issues in
understanding the archaeology of the area, like the role of architectural
tradition and innovation, the interdependency between practical bases of
architecture and socio-cultural aspects, the exploitation of local resources, and
the role of external influences. Special importance is given to the interaction of
Greek, Roman and local cultures and the ways that the formation of the built
environment eventually led to the assimilation of ideas from East and West in
terms of workmanship, use of materials, design and function.
Roman Pottery in the Near East: Local Production and Regional Trade Bettina
Fischer-Genz 2014-03-15 Presents papers presented at an international workshop
dedicated to the study of Roman common ware pottery in the Near East held in
Berlin on 18th and 19th February 2010.
The Hellenistic West Jonathan R. W. Prag 2013-10-24 Although the Hellenistic
period has become increasingly popular in research and teaching in recent years,
the western Mediterranean is rarely considered part of the 'Hellenistic world';
instead the cities, peoples and kingdoms of the West are usually only discussed
insofar as they relate to Rome. This book contends that the rift between the
'Greek East' and the 'Roman West' is more a product of the traditional separation
of Roman and Greek history than a reflection of the Hellenistic-period
Mediterranean, which was a strongly interconnected cultural and economic zone,
with the rising Roman republic just one among many powers in the region, east and
west. The contributors argue for a dynamic reading of the economy, politics and
history of the central and western Mediterranean beyond Rome, and in doing so
problematise the concepts of 'East', 'West' and 'Hellenistic' itself.
The Archaeology of Roman Portugal in its Western Mediterranean Context Tesse D.
Stek 2022-07-31 The Archaeology of Roman Portugal aims to contribute to the wider
debate on Roman imperialism and expansionism, by bringing to the fore a muchunderrepresented area of the Roman empire, at least in English-language
scholarship: its westernmost edge in modern day Portugal. Highlighting the
perspective from Roman Portugal will contribute to our understanding of the Roman
empire, because it presents both an extraordinary landscape in the sense of
economic opportunities (ocean resources, marble and metal mining) and settlement
history. The volume aims to present new data and insights from both archaeology
and ancient history, and to discuss their significance for our understanding of
Roman expansion and imperialism. A key goal of the volume is to discuss how the
Portuguese panorama compares to other areas of the Iberian peninsula. An explicit
goal of the volume is to better integrate Portuguese scholarship in the academic
debate on the Mediterranean Roman world, and to contextualize it firmly in the
wider Iberian and Western Mediterranean context. Therefore, chapters are produced
by internationally diverse scholars in archaeology and ancient history from
Portugal, Spain, Germany, the UK, the US, the Netherlands, Belgium, and Italy.
With a view to asses the potential of integrating best practices in archaeological
approaches and methodology, different national and disciplinary research
traditions and historical frameworks will be explicitly discussed.
The Chora of Metaponto 4 Erminia Lapadula 2012-01-25 "Institute of Classical
Archaeology, Packard Humanities Institute."
The Symposium in Context Kathleen M. Lynch 2011 Based on the author's thesis
(Ph.D.)--University of Virginia, 2009.
Art Book News Annual, volume 4: 2008Art Book News Annual, volume 4: 2008
Cosa Jacquelyn Collins-Clinton 2020-04-06 Cosa, a small Roman town, has been
excavated since 1948 by the American Academy in Rome. This new volume presents the
surviving sculpture and furniture in marble and other stones and examines their
nature and uses. These artifacts provide an insight into not just life in a small
Roman town but also its embellishment mainly from the late Republic and through
the early Empire to the time of Hadrian. While public statuary is not well
preserved, stone and marble material from the private sphere are well represented;
domestic sculpture and furniture from the third century BCE to the first CE form
by far the largest category of objects. The presence of these materials in both
public and private spheres sheds light on the wealth of the town and individual
families. The comparative briefness of Cosa's life means that this material is
more easily comprehensible as a whole for the entire town as excavated, compared
for instance to the much larger cities of Pompeii and Herculaneum.
The Art of Antiquity John K. Papadopoulos 2007 The archives of the American School
of Classical Studies excavations in the Athenian Agora contain a remarkable series
of watercolours and drawings - well over 40 - by Piet de Jong, one of the bestknown, most distinctive, and influential archaeological illustrators of the 20th
century. They show landscapes, people, and, above all, objects recovered during
many seasons of fieldwork at one of the longest continuously running
archaeological projects in Greece. The aim of this volume is to bring these
illustrations out of the storage drawers and to assemble in colour a
representative sample of some of the finest of Piet de Jongs contributions. Along
the way, this book tells the story of the Agora excavations and assesses their
contribution to scholarship. It includes essays by 16 scholars currently working
at the Agora, and surveys the entire span of the material they are studying - from
Neolithic pottery to the Late Byzantine and post-Byzantine frescoes from the
Church of Ayios Spyridon.
Elenchus of Biblica 1998
Stymphalos Gerald P. Schaus 2014 The buildings and artefacts uncovered by Canadian
excavations at Stymphalos (1994–2001) shed light on the history and cult of a
small sanctuary on the acropolis of the ancient city. The thirteen detailed
studies collected in Stymphalos: The Acropolis Sanctuary illuminate a variety of
aspects of the site. Epigraphical evidence confirms that both Athena and
Eileithyia, goddess of childbirth, were worshipped in the sanctuary between the
fourth and second centuries BCE. The temple and service buildings are modest in
size and materials, but the temple floor and pillar shrine suggest that certain
stones and bedrock outcrops were held as sacred objects. Earrings, finger rings,
and other jewelry, along with almost 100 loomweights, indicate that women were
prominent in cult observances. Many iron projectile points (arrowheads and
catapult bolts) suggest that the sanctuary was destroyed in a violent attack
around the mid-second century, possibly by the Romans. A modest sanctuary in a
modest Arcadian city-state, the acropolis sanctuary at Stymphalos will be a major
point of reference for all archaeologists and historians studying ancient Arcadia
and all southern Greece in the future.
The Chora of Metaponto 5 Elisa Lanza Catti 2014-08-15 This volume in the Institute
of Classical Archaeology's series on rural settlements in the countryside (chora)
of Metaponto is a study of the fourth-century BC farmhouse known as Fattoria
Fabrizio, located in the heart of the surveyed chora in the Venella valley (at
Ponte Fabrizio). This simple structure richly illustrates the life of fourthcentury BC Metapontine farmers of modest means. Thorough interpretations of the
farmhouse structure in its wider historical and socioeconomic contexts are
accompanied by comprehensive analyses of the archaeological finds. Among them is
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geschichtswissenschaftlicher Monographien und Zeitschriftenartikel weltweit, die
inhaltlich von der Vor- und Fruhgeschichte bis zur jungsten Vergangenheit reichen.
Sie ist damit die derzeit einzige laufende Bibliographie dieser Art, die
thematisch, zeitlich und geographisch ein derart breites Spektrum abdeckt.
Innerhalb der systematischen Gliederung nach Zeitalter, Region oder historischer
Disziplin sind die Werke nach Autorennamen oder charakteristischem Titelhauptwort
aufgelistet."
The Temple Complex at Horvat Omrit J. Andrew Overman 2021-09-13 This report from
the Omrit temple excavations presents artifacts (e.g., ceramics, frescoes, coins,
etc.) recovered in the excavations of the Roman period sanctuary in northern
Israel, and discusses the stratigraphy, building phases, and dating of the
complex.
The Athenian Agora Laura Gawlinski 2014-06-18 Written for the general visitor, the
Athenian Agora Museum Guide is a companion to the 2010 edition of the Athenian
Agora Site Guide and leads the reader through all of the display spaces within the
Stoa of Attalos in the Athenian Agora — the terrace, the ground-floor colonnade,
and the newly opened upper story. The guide also discusses each case in the museum
gallery chronologically, beginning with the prehistoric and continuing with the
Geometric, Archaic, Classical, Hellenistic, Roman, and Byzantine periods. Hundreds
of artifacts, ranging from common pottery to elite jewelry held in 81 cases, are
described and illustrated in color for the very first time. Through focus boxes,
readers can learn about marble-working, early burial practices, pottery
production, ostracism, home life, and the wells that dotted the ancient site. A
timeline, maps, and plans accompany the text. For those who wish to learn more
about what they see in the museum, a list of further reading follows each entry.
Spear-Won Land Andrea M. Berlin 2019 More than a dozen prominent scholars offer
comprehensive assessments of Hellenistic Sardis, a critical site in western Asia
Minor that was one of the most important political centers of both the Aegean and
Near Eastern worlds before it was governed as part of the Roman Empire.

detailed evidence for the family cult, a rare archaeological contribution to the
study of Greek religion in Magna Grecia. The entire range of local Greek ceramics
has been studied, along with a limited number of imports. Together they reveal
networks within the chora and trade beyond it, involving indigenous peoples of
southern Italy, mainland Greeks, and the wider Mediterranean world. Along with the
studies of traditional archaeological finds, archaeobotanical analyses have
illuminated the rural economy of the farmhouse and the environment of the adjacent
chora. Abundant Archaic pottery also documents an important occupation, during the
first great flowering of the chora in the sixth century BC. This study provides an
ideal complement to the four volumes of The Chora of Metaponto 3: Archaeological
Field Survey—Bradano to Basento and an eloquent example of hundreds of farmhouses
of this date identified throughout the chora by their surface remains alone.
Houses of Ill Repute Allison Glazebrook 2016-04-27 Houses of Ill Repute is the
first book to focus on the difficulties of distinguishing between private homes
and buildings, such as brothels and taverns, which housed activities neither
public nor private in ancient Greece, providing a way forward for the study of
domestic and entertainment spaces in the Hellenic world.
Maritime Networks in the Ancient Mediterranean World Justin Leidwanger 2018-11-22
This book uses network ideas to explore how the sea connected communities across
the ancient Mediterranean. We look at the complexity of cultural interaction, and
the diverse modes of maritime mobility through which people and objects moved. It
will be of interest to Mediterranean specialists, ancient historians, and maritime
archaeologists.
Hellenistic Pottery Susan I. Rotroff 2006 This book presents 847 examples of
Hellenistic plain wares from the well-stratified excavations of the Athenian
Agora. These pieces include oil containers, household shapes, and cooking pottery.
International Bibliography of Historical Sciences 2006 Massimo Mastrogregori
2010-11-26 Die IBOHS verzeichnet jahrlich die bedeutendsten Neuerscheinungen
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